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To All Interested Parties:

The City Council adopted the action(s), as attached, under

Council file No. 09-1714, at its meeting held MAY 11, 2010.
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File No. 09-1714
TO THE COUNCIL OF THE
CITY OF LOS ANGELES

Your INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS Committee

reports as follows:

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE REPORT
relative to a status update of the Google E-mail and Collaboration System Pilot.

Recommendations for Council action:

1. NOTE and FILE the City Administrative Officer (CAO) report dated April 13, 2010,
attached to the Council file.

2. INSTRUCT the Information Technology Agency (ITA) to provide a status update on the
pilot in 30 days.

3. INSTRUCT the JTA and appropriate staff to turn off access to the GroupWise system for
all City users that have migrated to the Google system, excluding users at the Los
Angeles Police Department (LAPD).

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a
financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

SUMMARY

At its regular meeting held on May 4, 2010, the Information Technology and Government Affairs
Committee considered a CAO report relative to an update of the Google E-mail and
Collaboration System Pilot including the Google Implementation Working Group's action to
expand the number of participants and the duration of the pilot project. Representatives of the
CAO, ITA, LAPD, Bureau of Engineering, and Los Angeles Fire Department provided a status
update of the pilot program and responded to related questions from Committee members. The
ITA reports that the Google system is still expected to be fully implemented by June 30, 2010.
After further discussion on how the requirement to keep both GroupWise and Google
operational has negatively impacted the system, the Committee recommended to note and file
the CAO report and add the recommendations detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to
Council for its consideration.

Respectfully submitted,
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VERBAL MOTION

I HEREBY MOVE that Council INSTRUCT the City Administrative Officer and
Information Technology Agency to report back to the Information Technology and Government
Affairs Committee relative to the potential month to month costs for GroupWise licensing and an
updated costs savings relative to the Google migration.

PRESENTEDBY-=~~~~~~ __
TONY CARDENAS
Councilmember, 6th District

PRESENTEDBY~~~~~ __
GREIG SMITH
Councilmember, 12th District
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